Duane Goehner

Unfortunately I cannot support this proposal. The DoE has instituted so much regulation in the past
years, but not been consistent on enforcement. Case in point, we have had significant stormwater
failure in Leavenworth, and have repeatedly attempted to engage with DoE to address the
infractions. The DoE has been, at best, passive. You have been quick to make rules, but have
abdicated your responsibility to address enforcement with any level of consistency. Thus, before
moving ahead with more rules to follow the shiney new thing, you need to get your house in order
and address the plethora of things already on your plate. When you have demonstrated that, we the
citizens might be willing to be behind you in proposing new things. But not until then. I have
spoken to many folks in legislature, and they have apparently experienced the same platitudes, but
no follow thru. Your attention needs to be on developing accountability within your own
organization before you press ahead trying to create rules for everyone else.



